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2019 Offi cers
Bob Doppelheuer, President

405 Overholt Drive, Scottdale, PA 15683
724-366-5930 

Craig DeFloria, Vice President
164 Millersdale Road, Greensburg, PA 15601 

412-558-3100 

Mark Jackson, Treasurer
133 Alexander Avenue, Greensburg, PA 15601

724-832-9074

Mark DeFloria, Secretary
123 Fosterville Road, Greensburg, PA 15601

724-836-7414

John Kuhns, Sr., Publicity
2339 Raymond Avenue, Latrobe, PA 15650

work: 724-539-7574   home: 724-539-0889

John Ross Kuhns, Safety
2552 Raymond Avenue, Latrobe, PA 15650

412-558-0994

For membership information contact any offi cer 
or email westernparegion@hotmail.com

Visit our website: www.westernparegion.org

  Our monthly meetings are held on the third Tuesday 
of every month except December and January beginning 

at 7:30 p.m. at the American Legion Post 982, 
158 American Legion Road, Latrobe, PA (Pipetown).

You do not have to own an antique car to join us.
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CALENDAR 2019

Warmest congratulations to Blair and John Ross Kuhns 
on the birth of their daughter Maisey James Kuhns on 
December 28, 2018. Aria Kuhns, enjoy your new baby 
sister. All the best to the entire Kuhns family!

Wishing the best to Bettyann Finney as she recovers 
from a recent knee replacement.

Debbie Sheetz, who is a member of the Wedding Cookie 
Table Community of Facebook, made national news as 
the result of an inquiry she made to Hershey as to why 
the points were missing on the Hershey Kisses she was 
using to make her peanut butter blossom cookies for 
the holidays. As Debbie pointed out the situation on the 
Wedding Cookie Table Community Facebook page, her 
observations and resulting discussions went viral to the 
point of articles apprearing in the Tribune-Review and 
USA Today. Way to go Debbie! We hope to have some 
follow up news to share in the future, and hope those 
points return soon.

Tuesday, March 19 - Monthly Meeting of the 
Western PA Region AACA, 7:30 p.m. at the American 
Legion Post 982, Latrobe,(Pipetown)

April 4 - 7 - AACA Southeastern Spring Meet - 
Hornet’s Nest Region, Charlotte, North Carolina

Sunday, April 14 - Western PA Region Rev-Up Party 
starting at 1:00 p.m. at the Westmoreland Conservation 
District barn on Donohoe Road, Greensburg. A registration 
fl yer will be coming in March.

April 24 - 28, Spring Carlisle Collector Car Flea 
Market, Corral and Auction, Carlisle Fairgrounds, 
Carlisle, PA

May 26 - 29 - AACA Eastern Spring National 
Meet, New Jersey Region, Parsippany, NJ

May 30 - June 1 - AACA Annual Grand National 
Meet - Auburn Indiana. Information 717-534-1910

Saturday, June 15 - 2nd Annual Cruise for 
Conservation at Donohoe Center, Donohoe Road 
Greensburg to benefi t the Sewickley Creek Watershed 
Association. 10:00 a.m. to 3:00 p.m.  A unique car show 
location featuring oldies music with D.J. Pete Highlands, 
special displays and crafts and great food. 
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The 2019 year has begun and I am looking forward 
to being our region’s President.  I have served on 
the board of directors and president of a large 

sportsman club, but I can tell you this is a much better 
job.  This is a great, active club with an awesome core 
membership.   
     I am of the mind set if it isn’t broken don’t fi x it.  I 
am always open to new ideas and suggestions on how to 
improve anything.  Here are a few.  First, I would love to 
see the membership grow.  Last year we had seven new 
members, and I would like to see that number doubled.  
Second, Mark Jackson and I would like to have someone 
chair a help committee for our annual car show in Sep-
tember.  This would bring people into the behind-the-
scenes aspects on what it takes to run the best and longest 
running car show in the area.  We are also looking into a 
simple computer program that would help organize and 
stream line the car show including registration, mailing 
list, class winners, etc.  
     We are also looking into another Mecum Auction trip in 
August.  I believe trips like this are a great bonding experi-
ence for club members.  This was the fi rst activity Karla 
and I did with the club and it really cemented my bond with 
this club.  Speaking of tours, Carl Erb, our Tour Chair-
man, is full of great ideas for tours. This is a great thing 

to have a member step up and take this task on. I am sure 
he would appreciate any help he can get planning these 
tours. One thing that was missing last year was a Pro-
gressive Dinner Tour, and it will be happening this year.                                                                                                                                            
     2018 was a landmark year for the Western PA AACA 
with the Grand National show and all the other activities 
and tours we had.  The club really came together under 
the leadership of John Ross Kuhns to make it happen.  
This year we will need the same commitment from our 
membership to keep the club moving in a positive direc-
tion.  I always believed if you were a member of a club 
you owe it to that club to be active and do what you can 
to help in any way to keep it moving forward.  
     In 2019 we already have some of our big questions 
answered, chance car bought, chance car tickets sales be-
ing handled by Joe and Sheila Kurtz , Carl Erb organizing 
tours and the car show being co chaired by Mark Jackson 
and myself.   Some of the events on the books already are 
the Rev-Up Party, Summer Picnic, September Car Show 
and the Annual Christmas Party.  All the board mem-
bers and myself always have the best interest of our club 
in mind.  If anyone has ideas, suggestions or concerns 
please feel free to approach us and we will be glad to look 
into them for you.  With this being said, let’s all have a fun 
and active year at the Western PA Region of the AACA!!

                                   -- Bob Doppelheuer

2019 Club Address

Bob and Karla Doppelheuer by Bob’s 1987 Buick Grand National
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A meeting of the Western PA Region of the Antique 
Automobile Club of America was held on Novem-
ber 20, 2018 at the American Legion Post 982, 

Latrobe, PA (Pipetown).  President John Ross Kuhns 
called the meeting to order at approximately 7:32 p.m. 
followed by the Pledge of Allegiance.

There were 30 members in attendance at tonight’s meet-
ing. There were no guests in attendance at tonight’s 
meeting.

Minutes
The Minutes of the October 16, 2018 monthly meeting 
were printed in the November 2018 issue of the Western 
Round-Up that was available for pick-up at tonight’s meet-
ing, and if not picked-up; are mailed to each member.

President John Ross Kuhns asked if there were any addi-
tions or corrections to the minutes.  Howard Finney made 
a motion to approve the minutes as printed, seconded by 
Myron Shoaf and unanimously approved.

Treasurer’s Report
The October Treasurer’s Report was read by Treasurer 
Mark Jackson.  President John Ross Kuhns asked if there 
were any additions or corrections.  Becky Blank made a 
motion to approve the report as presented, seconded by 
Flo Myers and unanimously approved.

OLD BUSINESS

Membership – Howard Finney
No report, no new members tonight. 

Membership Badges – Howard Finney
Debbie Sheetz suggested that we reinstitute the name 
badge fi ne system that was traditional in the Region. Fol-
lowing a discussion regarding membership badges it was 
decided that the Region will again collect a 25 cent badge 
fi ne from each member that is not wearing their Western 
PA Region name badge at the Region’s meetings.  Please 
contact Howard Finney if you need a replacement West-
ern PA Region name badge.

2019 Membership Dues – Mark DeFloria
Mark DeFloria reported that membership dues are com-
ing in. 2019 Dues are now due. Dues are considered late 
after the January 20, 2019 membership meeting.  Mark 
reminded the members present that all members must 

submit a completed 2019 Membership Renewal Form. 
Members are asked to get their dues in as soon as possible.

2018 AACA Grand National Meet – John Ross Kuhns
President John Ross Kuhns discussed that the Grand Na-
tional Meet article that was in the AACA Antique Automo-
bile. John Ross and the members present thanked Mark 
Jackson for writing and submitting the article to national.

NEW BUSINESS

2019 Chance Car – John Ross
President John Ross Kuhns reported that the 2019 chance 
car is a white 1965 Ford Mustang Coupe with a red inte-
rior.  The car has a 6 cylinder engine with an automatic 
transmission.  Tickets are being printed. Sheila and Joe 
Kurtz volunteered to handle the 2019 Chance Car tickets.

2018 Chance Car – Sheila and Joe Kurtz
Sheila Kurtz, Chance Car Ticket Chairman thanked ev-
eryone for selling chance car tickets this year. Sheila re-
ported that there were 3,114 tickets sold this year.  Presi-
dent John Ross Kuhns asked for a motion to destroy the 
ticket stubs and tickets.  Howard Finney made a motion 
to approve the report as presented, seconded by Nancy 
Wolfe and unanimously approved.

2019 Western Pa Region – Paul P. Bell Memorial Car 
Show – Bob Doppelheuer / Mark Jackson
Mark Jackson and Bob Doppelheuer volunteered to chair 
the 2019 Western PA Region – Paul P. Bell Memorial Car 
Show.

Christmas Party – Kuhns Family
President John Ross Kuhns reported that the Christmas 
Party will be at Disalvo’s Station on Sunday, December 
2nd. John Ross hopes to see everyone there.  

Western PA Region, AACA Annual Meeting – John Kuhns
John Kuhns announced that the Annual Meeting will be 
Sunday, January 20, 2019 at Dino’s in Latrobe.  Mem-
bers are asked to return the reservation form if they are 
planning on attending the dinner portion of the meeting.

Tours – Carl Erb
Carl Erb led a conversation about some possible tours for 
next summer.  President John Ross thanked Carl a newer 

Continued on page 6
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Region Honors Achievements & Keeps Moving Forward
At the Western PA Region Annual Meeting - Director and Host John Kuhns, Sr. Presented Awards

John Ross Kuhns received the 2018 
Jack Clark Service Award. 

Carl Erb received the Paul Bell Award for 
most uinque car shown at a region event, 
his beaufi tul 1952 Citroen Traction Avant.

Dave and Debbie Sheetz received the 2018 
John Ross Kuhns III Participation Award for driv-

ing an antique car to the most region events.

Bob Shugars was presented with the 
Foster Fike Restoration Award for his 1941 

Buick. Bob earned the award in 2017. 

Safety Director Bob Doppelheuer is pre-
sented with an end-of-term Western PA 
Region Directors Mug for his service.

Vice President Craig DeFloria is presented 
with an end-of-term Western PA Region 

Directors Mug for his service.

A fi ne tradition continued as the Western PA Region 
AACA started off the new year with its Annual 
Meeting on Sunday, January 20, 2019 at Dino’s 

in Latrobe. Although cold and blustery outside, members 
present found a warm reception inside complete with 
Dino’s famous wings and appetizers.
     After President John Ross Kuhns called the annual 
meeting to order the Minutes of the 2018 Annual Meeting 
were approved, then Treasurer Mark Jackson gave a sum-
mary of the 2018 fi nances. President Kuhns once again 
thanked all who helped make our region’s hosting of the 
2018 AACA Grand National Meet a wonderful success. 
Then various 2018 committee chairs and event hosts gave 
their reports  
     Sheila and Joe Kurtz couldn’t attend, but provided 
their 2018 Chance Car ticket sales report via email.  Top 
ticket sellers were Howard Finney at fourth place with 309 
tickets, Denny Blank at third place with 320 tickets, Carl 

Erb at second place with 464 tickets and Tom Ulishney 
at fi rst place with 613 tickets sold. Mark and Jill Jackson 
sold the winning ticket at the Somerset Trust Car Show 
in Somerset, PA. The 2019 Chance Car tickets were also 
printed and available to sign out.
     Carl Erb presented a number of fun and interesting 
tour destination ideas for 2019 including Lenny’s Classic 
Car Collection in Altoona, PA. Bob Doppelheur thanked 
all who helped with the region’s 2018 car show and em-
phasized the need for more help in 2019.
    Annual Meeting host and Region Director John Kuhns, 
Sr. then presented the following Western PA Region 
Awards: 
   The 2018 Jack Clark Service Award was presented to 
John Ross Kuhns. John Ross chaired the 2018 AACA 
Grand National Meet (three years in the making) and 

Continued on page 10
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I have heard some misconceptions lately about the 
HPOF class so let’s take a closer look at the Histori- 
cal Preservation Original Features Class or as a lot of 

people call it, The Original Class.
     HPOF was created in 1988 to reward and provide 
incentives to keep vehicles in their original unaltered state 
and provide a living history of how factories manufac-
tured these vehicles. They also serve as a record of how 
these vehicles should be restored.
     There are two major areas evaluated in HPOF; main-
tenance and preservation. An HPOF vehicle is one that 
retains its original components and features not restored 
or altered. It must be an authentic vehicle as the dealer 
could have prepared for delivery to the customer with any 
feature, option, or accessory in factory literature or com-
pany directives for the model year of the vehicle. These 
are the same standards as class judging.
     With HPOF, if a component serves the purpose for 
which it was intended, it’s acceptable in most cases. For 
example, a bumper with some scratches and dings would 
be fi ne but one where all the chrome has fl aked off and has 
holes rusted through would not be acceptable. There must 
be enough of the original vehicle left to be an example to 
a restorer.
     Maintenance - Maintenance items are parts that will 
eventually have to be replaced if the vehicle is driven. 
Examples are batteries, belts, brakes, compressors, fuel 
pumps, hoses, alternators, tires, water pumps, and many 
other parts. Maintaining a vehicle is vital to its longevity 
so replacing maintenance items is not only accepted but 
it is encouraged and will not have a negative effect on 
the certifi cation of the vehicle. Note that period correct 
replacements should be used and installed correctly.
     Preservation - Many damaged exterior items can be 
replaced with NOS parts or better examples from salvage 
with no effect on the certifi cation of the vehicle. Examples 
include bumpers, hoods, fenders, running boards, trunk 
lids, and most trim pieces. The same thing goes for many 
interior items as well. Searching the local salvage yards, 
swap meets, eBay, Hemmings, or other sources to fi nd a 
correct replacement might take a while but part of the fun 
of the old car hobby is the hunt.
     This is the fi rst in a series about HPOF. Next time 
we’ll look at some specifi c areas of vehicles. Remember, 
they’re only original once.
    -- The Rummage Box

They’re Only Original Once
member with the Region for his efforts and tours that he 
chaired this past year. 

Western Round-Up Newsletter – Mark Jackson
Mark Jackson thanked Bob Inhoff and Guy Davis for sub-
mitting their articles for the Round-Up. Mark reminded 
members about marking on their membership renewal 
form if they want to continue receiving the newsletter in 
hard copy form.  Members wishing to continue to have a 
printed newsletter can elect to do so by indicating on the 
2019 Membership Renewal Form at a cost of $10 that is 
in addition to their annual dues. 

Western PA Region Web Site – Mark DeFloria
Please continue to email Mark DeFloria any changes in 
addresses, phone numbers or email.

Snacks – Debbie Sheetz
Debbie Sheetz brought an arrangement of pies and cof-
fee for after meeting desert.  President John Ross Kuhns 
thanked Debbie for bringing the deserts at tonight’s 
meeting.  

Adjournment
President John Ross Kuhns asked for a motion to adjourn 
the meeting at approximately 8:35 PM.  Howard Finney 
made a motion for adjournment, seconded by Myron 
Shoaf and unanimously approved.

             -- Respectfully submitted by Mark DeFloria, Secretary

Minutes from the November 20, 2018 Monthly Meeting 
continued from page 4

by Fred Trusty
HPOF Chairman
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A Trip to the 83rd AACA Annual Meeting in Philadelphia

The Antique Automobile Club of America was born 
in Philadelphia in 1935, and so it’s Annual Meeting 
has been held there ever since.

     Jill and I celebrate ten years as members of the Western 
PA Region in 2019 and have been fortunate to have attend-
ed the AACA Annual Meetings several times. Upon getting 
word that I had the honor of receiving a 2018 Master 
Editor Award for The Western Round-Up, we decided that 
it would be nice to go again to receive the award in person 
at the AACA Awards Banquet. 
    February is a roll of the winter weather dice. We decided 
to travel out early Thursday, February 7th so we would be 
there for Friday morning when the activities were in full 
swing.  As we departed Greensburg, the weather was clear 
and remained so all the way east. 
    Along the way we decided to stop and visit a new place 

we learned about, the Classic Auto Mall in Morgantown, 
PA. This large repurposed shopping mall building was 
amazing. It is located between Harrisburg and Philadel-
phia, and is an easy hop off of the PA Turnpike. There 
were hundreds of great antique vehicles on display, many 
of which were for sale. This included some extraordinary 
“barn fi nds.” We took lots of pictures and will share more 
about our visit in the next newsletter.
     We arrived at the Philadelphia 201 Hotel around 4:30 
p.m. The hotel is located not far from the Philadelphia Mu-
seum of Art with the famous steps that Sylvester Stallone 
ran up in the classic movie Rocky.  
     After checking in and registering we went to our room 
to relax and plan the seminars we wanted to attend on Fri-
day. There was a wide variety of interesting seminars to 

by Mark Jackson

Continued on page 8

A Philadelphia tour highlight, Independence Hall 
where the Declaration of Indepencence was signed

Statue tribute to Sylvester Stallone’s 
Rocky at the Visitor Center gift shop

AACA Region banners 
on the hotel balcony

1953 Porsche Pre A 356 Coupe at the trade show

1916 Scripps-Booth Model D Town Car Enjoying the trade show booths Wiring experts at the trade show
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choose from running concurrently in well-organized time 
slots.  The AACA staff and volunteers had meeting rooms 
and times well marked and were standing guard to guide 
anyone looking confused to where they wanted to go.  
     Jill and I enjoyed these great seminars:  
     Automobile Objects of Art was presented by Dave Bausch, 
who shared photos from his collection of creative, decora-
tive and functional, auto-related items made during early 
1900s. This was a time when the new-fangled automobile 
started to fi re the imaginations of artists, craftspeople and 
novelty manfacturers all over the world.
     The World of Wild, Wacky and Weird (But Wonderful) 
Cars was presented by the friendly staff of the AACA 
Library and Research Center – Cris Ritter, Mike Reilly 
and Matt Hocker. This was a light-hearted and informa-
tive look at some of the most unusual cars ever pro-
duced. It included the 1939 Pontiac “Ghost Car” with its 
transparent plexiglass body, which revealed the vehicle’s 
mechanisms for all to see. 
     Motor Girls or More Than Just Alice Ramsey was pre-
sented by former AACA fi rst lady Sally Barnett. Sally in-
troduced us to several innovative and courageous women 
who made their marks in the early days of automotive his-
tory. This included Berta Benz, wife of Karl Benz. Karl 

invented what is considered the fi rst practicle automobile 
in 1885. Along with helping her husband build the car, 
Berta helped the public gain interest in this new invention 
by overriding her husband’s perfectionism.  She did so by 
sneeking the car out of his workshop when she felt it was 
ready. Then she drove and maintained it 66 miles through 
the local countryside and villages, amazing all who saw it. 
     AACA Past President Terry Bond gave a fantastic, in-
depth presentation – More than Just a Lady Driving a Car: 
Joan Newton Cuneo. Joan was one of America’s premier 
female tour, competitive and race car drivers. 
     Friday evening Jill and I attended the President’s Din-
ner on behalf of the Western PA Region. At this event we 
presented donations from our region to the AACA Library 
and the AACA Building Fund in the amount of $500 each. 
     On Saturday we took the Philadelphia City Tour. This 
was our fi rst time ever on this tour, which is offered every 
year by the Annual Meeting committee through the Big 
Bus Tour Company. We rode on a double decker bus with 
a see-through top.  Yes, it was a little cold riding on top.  
However, touring in winter had its advantages since all 
the leaves were off of the many street trees which allowed 
us to take in the amazing details of this beautiful, historic 
city. The Big Bus tour guide was fantastic and put much 
passion, excitement and humor into his explanations. We 

 Interesting images from the The World of Wild, Wacky and Weird (But Wonderful) 
Cars seminar presentation by the AACA Library and Research Center

The 83rd AACA Annual Meeting offered a broad selection of fun and interesting seminars...

Continued on page 11

A Trip to the 83rd AACA Annual Meeting in Philadelphia
continued from page 7

 The friendly AACA Library and Research Center Staff (l-r)
Matt Hocker, Library Director Chris Ritter and Mike Reilly

Dave Bausch presenting Automobile Objects of Art. Sally Barnett presented Motor Girls 
or More Than Just Alice Ramsey

Images of motor girl pioneers Muriel Thompson, 
Dorothy Levitt and Camille du Gast
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1 2 3 4

5 6 7 8

9 10 11 12

Below are 12 boxes with Burma Shave jingles that are missing a line to complete the jingle.  Try to fi gure out which is the correct line 
for that jingle.  Write the letter of the corresponding line shown at the bottom of this game to complete the jingle in each box.

(Answers are on page 10 in the bottom right box of the classifi ed ads.)

by Mark Jackson

December’s Car
Tom King was the fi rst to 
correctly identify Decem-
ber’s car as a 1948 Tucker 
and pointed out that it came 
with seatbelts. Gary Cooper 
also correctly identifi ed the 

Tucker and listed these innovative features: a center headlight 
that turned with the front wheels, rear six cylinder helicopter 
engine converted to water cooling, and a safety front dash. Ed 
Vrable added these specifi cations: 126” wheelbase, 150 horse-
power with a cruising speed of 100 mph and top speed of 130 
with a fuel economy of 30-35 mpg. He and Nancy visited the 
Tucker Museum in Virginia and purchased a book on the car. 
Although only 51 Tuckers were produced, the Tucker inspired 
many safety innovations that have been further developed in 
today’s modern cars.

January/February’s Car

This car comes from Dave and Debbie Sheetz’s family photo 
archives. Be the fi rst to correctly name the year and marque of 
this car and win big bag of Hershey Kisses (with points? we’ll 
see.) The winner must come to the March Meeting to claim the 
prize. Contact me in person at the February meeting or email 
jacksonmark469@gmail.com or call 724-832-9074 and please 
leave a message.  

by Molly Detwiler



Classifi ed Ad Policy
    Classifi ed ads for antique or classic cars or parts are avail-
able free for Western PA Region members.

The Round-Up editor and WPR are not responsible for typo-
graphical errors or misinformation.

Please submit all classifi ed ad requests to:
Mark Jackson, Editor, 133 Alexander Avenue

Greensburg, PA 15601  724-832-9074   
email: jacksonmark469@gmail.com

Wanted - Antique Cars, Any make, any model. No projects, 
Original condition preferred.  724-771-5170

Western Round-Up Classifieds 
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Model A Ford tires - Used
475-500 x 19, Total of four Stanchions - for car, display or 
show Total of eight - enough for two cars 
Call Lou Zecchini,  724-834-6813

Wiper Blades & Arms, Adapters & Connectors
for 1930s, 40s, 50s, 60s and 70s. I have thousands of old 
wiper blade arms. Some are new old stock and some used. 
I have rubbers and refi lls for most sizes. I can polish your 
old blades with a buffer and replace the rubbers. I can fi x 
you up if you just need an oddball blade or arm, one piece 
or pairs. Call Anthony at 724-963-7697 (Connellsville, PA)

Wanted - Garage Decorations Gas pumps, oil cans, oil 
bottles, air pumps, pinball machines, tin/porcelain signs, old 
toys - Marx, Buddy L, Anything neat! What do you have?
724-771-5170

served as Region President (second year in a row) along 
with once again hosting the Annual Picnic and Christmas 
Party.
      The 2018 Paul Bell Award for the most unique car 
shown at a region event or activity was presented to Carl 
Erb for his beautiful 1952 Citroen Traction Avant.
      The 2018 John Ross Kuhns III Participation Award 
was presented to Dave and Debbie Sheetz for driving an 
antique car to the most region events and activities dur-
ing the year. 
     The Foster Fike Restoration Award was presented 
to Bob Shugars for his 1941 Buick. Bob had earned the 
award in 2017.
     John, Sr. then presented term-end service awards to 
region directors Craig DeFloria, Bob Doppelheuer and 
John Ross Kuhns. 

     After the awards and recognitions, the region elected 
the 2019 board of directors. The candidates were un-
opposed, so President John Ross Kuhns asked for the 
Secretary to cast the ballot. After a short break and 
organization meeting, the 2019 board officers were 
announced with Bob Doppelheuer, President; Craig 
DeFloria Vice President, Mark Jackson, Treasurer, Mark 
DeFloria, Secretary, John Kuhns, Sr., Publicity and John 
Ross Kuhns, Safety. 
     Upon the adjournment of the Annual Meeting, mem-
bers enjoyed a delicious dinner and fellowship. To cap 
things off, a 50/50 raffl e was conducted by John Kuhns, 
Sr. and Flo Myers. At the end of the day members re-
turned home looking forward to a fun and active 2019, 
and many were also eager to see the results of the Super-
bowl Playoffs.
     Many thanks to John Kuhns, Sr. for once again hosting 
the Western PA Region AACA Annual Meeting. 

1948 Willys Overland Jeep
Very nice condition $19,975

1930 Ford Model A Roadster
All steel body, rumble seat, fl at head V-8 
Has 1932 grille, $23,975

Region Honors Achievements and Keeps Moving Forward
continued from page 5

Editors Note: A friend’s brother-in-law recently passed away. 
She asked if I could post these two collectors cars in our news-
letter since some of our members may fi nd them interesting. 
Graft Sales and Services in Scottdale, PA is handling the sales. 
724-887-7800

 Burma Shave Game Answers
1 J,  2 F,  3 K,  4 E,  5 C,  6 L,  7 H,  8 D,  9 I,  10 A,  11 G,  12 B



    The Western Round-Up is the offi cial publication of the Western 
Pennsylvania Region of the Antique Automobile Club of America. 
It is published on a monthly basis with January/February being a 
combined issue. 
    Each issue is also posted on the Region’s website: www.west-
ernparegion.org.  Members may choose to receive this newsletter 
via email rather than a mailed hard copy.   Just contact the editor.
    Submission deadlines are the fi rst day of each month for possible 
publication in that month’s edition. 
    Any items contained herein may be reproduced if proper credit 
is given. All articles are edited for length, grammar, accuracy and 
composition. They will be used at the discretion of the editor and 
Region offi cials. Please advise the editor of any and all needed 
corrections.

Mark Jackson, Editor
133 Alexander Avenue, Greensburg, PA 15601

Phone and FAX: 724-832-9074   
email: jacksonmark469@gmail.com

Special thanks to the following for sharing their 
time and talent to help produce this issue:

Mark DeFloria, Molly Detwiler, Bob Doppelheuer,
Jill Jackson, John Ross Kuhns, Dave and Debbie Sheetz

enjoyed this tour immensely and highly recommend it. We 
also had the opportunity to visit Independence Hall, now a 
National Park.  Here the Declaration of Independence was 
signed in 1776, and the U.S. Constitution was later rati-
fi ed. The expert ranger tour guides conveyed insightful and 
inspiring stories as to the issues and events that played out 
here during the birth our nation.
    Saturday evening we attended the Awards Banquet. 
We sat with AACA members from West Virginia, North 
Carolina and Puerto Rico. Fifteen of the Master Editor 
winners were in attendance. As I shook hands with Presi-
dent Crane he said sincerely, “I really enjoy reading your 
newsletter.”  The Awards Banquet is also highlighted by 
numerous car, truck and motorcycle restoration awards 
in many categories. One restoration took over twenty 
years, during which one of the owners passed away and 
the other completed the project. There were also a num-
ber of service awards presented.
     Attending an AACA National event helps one appreci-
ate the scope of the fi ne organization we are a part of, 
along with its hopes and challenges. 

(l-r) Western Pa Region Western Round-Up editor 
Mark Jackson receiving the 2018 Master 

Editor Award from AACA President Chuck Crane.

I am interested in selling 2019 Chance Car tickets. 
Tickets are packaged in lots of 40. Members may sign out lesser 
quantities in units of 5. Minimum sign out quantity is 5 tickets. 
Please sign out and mail me              chance car tickets to sell.

I would like to purchase a 2019 Chance Car ticket(s).
I would like to purchase ticket(s). 
Please mail me            tickets @ $10 per ticket = $             
enclosed

Please make checks payable to Western PA Region AACA.

Please Print

Name 

Address

Phone 

    Sheila Kurtz      
    334 Pittsburgh Street, Box 467
    Vanderbilt, PA 15486

Sign Out or Purchase 2019 Chance Car Tickets by U.S. Mail
Please support the tours, programs, activites and scholarships sponsored by the 

Western PA Region AACA by selling or purchasing our 1965 Mustang Chance Car tickets. 

Please mail form to:

Chance Car Tickets delivered to your front door... 

Our region’s 2019 Chance Car is a white 1965 Mustang 
with a beautiful red interior.  Tickets are ready now!

Contact Sheila Kurtz for tickets and Mark Jackson to 
schedule the car for ticket selling opportunities.

A Trip to the 83rd AACA Annual Meeting in Philadelphia
continued from page 8

P
ho

to
 b

y 
Ji

ll 
Ja

ck
so

n



2018

On their way to the AACA 

Annual Meeting in Philadelphia 

Mark and Jill Jackson stopped 

to visit the Classic Auto Mall in 

Morgantown, PA near the PA 

Turnpike. Among the hundreds 

of car treasures they enjoyed 

seeing was this unique, original 

1923 Chevrolet Weadman 

Motor Home. The slide out 

bunk was far ahead of its time.


